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l'ennemi du journaliste

By DAVID B. CORBIN
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

Win, lose or draw, the Scotch
Plains-Fanwood High School foot-
ball team and the visiting
Cranford Cougars provided a
thrilling showdown in Scotch
Plains that was decided in over-
time (OT). After the 3-2 Cougars
scored a touchdown on their first
series in OT and Valentino
Ambrosio kicked the extra point,
the Raiders followed with a touch-
down of their own and took a
gamble on a two-point conver-
sion only to come up short, giv-

ing the Cougars a 43-42 victory.
Two very different teams in their

offensive style, the Cougars pre-
ferred a ground game, while the
Raiders went to the air big time.
Raider senior quarterback Coo-
per Heisey, primarily using his
“Gang of 4” — Dwight Laylor,
Isaiah Stewart, Anthony Porter
and Justin Sanders — went to the
air 49 times and completed 32 of
them for a total of 449 yards,
including four touchdown (TD)
strikes, a two-point conversion
and an interception by Cougar
James Shriner.

Stewart had 10 receptions for
148 yards. Laylor had seven re-
ceptions for 85 yards, including
TD receptions of 24 yards and 28
yards and the two-point conver-
sion. Porter had seven recep-
tions for 67 yards, including a
12-yard TD, and Sanders grabbed
five passes for 122 yards, includ-
ing a 52-yard circus catch that
ended up as a TD. Heisey also
connected three times with Javin
Scott for 37 yards.

“All those guys, Justin, Porter,
Dwight and Isaiah do a great job.
The coaches pushed them to the
limit in the summer and even
through the season. They keep
making plays for me even when
I throw the ball not so well and

SPF HEISEY 449 PASS, 4 TDS; SANDERS 52-YD TD GRAB; CF’S ARAUJO 3 TD RUNS, 129 YDS

Raider Gridders ‘Go for It’; Cougars Win 43-42 OT Classic
they get it,” Heisey said.

“Dwight, Isaiah, Porter are all
dynamic players. Cooper with the
passes. We all played hard this
game,” Sanders said. “What more
can you ask for?”

Unlike in the game against Sum-
mit when he was sacked 13 times,
Heisey received much better pro-
tection this time around.

“Actually we lost two starting
linemen after last game, so we
started Walter Thomas and Bobby
Mount at right and left tackles.
DJ DeVore at center has come a
long way. Alex Scott and Nick
Smith at guard. They are getting
better every single week and I
am really proud of them,” Heisey

expressed.
The Raiders totaled only 59

yards on the ground on 24 car-
ries but Heisey had a one-yard
TD push and Alex Oslio, who
carried 12 times for 60 yards,
also added a one-yard TD bash.
On the other hand, the Cougars
stuck to the ground 50 times and
totaled 296 yards. Running back
Anthony Araujo carried 18 times
for 129 yards, including TD runs
of one yard, four yards and then
four yards in the OT period.
Shriner had 18 yards on five
carries, including an eight-yard
TD. Mike Kalnins had a five-yard
TD run.

On his TD, Araujo recalled, “The
first one, I remember leaping. I
saw a guy on the ground, so I
jumped in. The second one was
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